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November 2023
Dear Parents and Carers

P1 INTAKE SESSION 2024-2025
ENROLMENT WEEK

20th – 24th November 2023
I hope that you have by now, received a letter from Midlothian Council advising you of the catchment schools for your child who is due to start school next August 2024.  We will be registering pupils during the week commencing Monday 20th November 2023.  This can be done online or you can bring your forms into school.
As St Mary’s is one of your catchment schools I would like to invite you to attend a short meeting with me on Monday 20th November at 6pm.  This will give you an introduction to the school followed by a short tour.  Further information about the school can be found as follows:
stmarys.mgfl.net
twitter@stmarysrcps

Please note that a space in our Nursery class does not guarantee a space in the school.  Your child does not need to be Catholic to enrol at St Mary’s, but a place is not guaranteed for those not baptised Roman Catholic.  If we are oversubscribed, priority is given to catchment Roman Catholic children who are baptised, and where parents have provided the baptismal certificate.  Please note our Catchment area includes all of Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall, Burnbrae, Loanhead and Straiton.
If you would like to enrol at the school, please bring along the following documents
Evidence required:

· Your child’s Baptismal Certificate – (usually stamped on back of birth certificate)

· Your child's birth certificate and/or passport. 
· Proof of your address - a recent gas, electricity or telephone bill (landline, not mobile) or Council Tax bill, with your name and address printed on it;

If you wish to apply for a place outwith your catchment area, a Placing Request Form is required, but you MUST still register your child at your preferred catchment school.  If you have decided to defer your child in Nursery, you MUST still register at one of your catchment schools.
Please contact the school as soon as possible if you have any questions regarding the registration process.  It is important to register your child at this time in order to request a place at St Mary’s for August 2024.  I look forward to welcoming you to St Mary’s.
Yours sincerely
Mrs Liz Laird
Headteacher
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